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Spotlight 

 

 

 Reflections on the Memory Garden 

This morning I walked back to the Circle of Family and Friends 
Memory Garden to take a look at the new memorial stones that 
the group placed into the garden this past weekend. It was both 
a sad and inspiring experience. Seeing the names of all of the 
folks we have served over the years who have passed on; read-
ing the names of the family members who have devoted their 
whole lives to supporting their sons and daughters; the names 
of staff who have worked to better the lives of our folks; as 
well as names of people who have supported our efforts in one 
way or another was pretty overwhelming. I invite all of you to 
find a quiet moment to just roam around the garden and ponder 
the names on the bricks and to understand the enormity of 
what we do every day. Please invite your staff to do so as well. 

SEND A òLOVEó LETTER TO THE GOVERNOR 

Direct Support Professionals Need Our Support 

Without the dedicated and committed army of Direct Support Professionals who come to work 
every day there would be no community services for people with disabilities.  For too long our 
DSPõs have worked without meaningful wage increases despite the hard work of numerous advo-
cates who, over the past two years, have been able to obtain a %3 increase in 2018 and a small 
bonus in 2017.  As advocates we know this is not enough, and we also know that our DSPõs are 
not minimum wage workers.  While we are in favor of a minimum wage increase, our message to 
the legislature is that the work our staff do is not minimum wage work.  Any increase in wages 
through out the state must factor in an additional increase to ensure that DSPõs are adequately 
compensated for the skilled work they do.   

Enclosed in this newsletter you will find an Action Alert letter that we hope you will sign and 
send to Governor Murphy.  The Governor is working on the budget for the next fiscal year now, 
and so it is critical for him to hear  from you about the impact of services and Direct Support 
professionals in your life.  Personalize the message if you can, and mail to: 

The Honorable Phil Murphy  Office of the Governor 

PO Box 001 Trenton, NJ 08625 



Mr. & Mrs. Santa Clause  

Mr. & Mrs. Claus, aka our CFO Tom Mannion and his wife Liz, 
made the rounds this December to help our consumers celebrate 
the holiday.  From handing out more than 250 candy canes at the 
Adult Day Program, to distributing gifts to the workers in the OTC 
shop, Tom and Liz brought joy and excitement to everyone they 
touched with their resounding òHo-Ho-Hoó and faces wreathed in 
smiles. 

The Arc donation to the Circle of Family and Friends 

The members of the Circle of Family and Friends are a critical part 
of The Arc of Camden County.  It is thanks to their efforts that our 
consumers get to bowl every Friday during the season, and attend 
countless other activities all sponsored by and paid for by the 
COFF.  One of the uses of our Walkathon dollars is to help fund 
some of these activities, and so CFO, Tom Mannion was  pleased to 
present this check  to President Cara Shaffer. 

The Arc Residential Christmas Party 

Even though it was a rainy night, everyone had a great time at the Residential Holiday Christ-
mas party held at Lucienõs. The evening was filled with great music, dancing, and delicious 
food.  Party items were handed out by the DJ, who played all the music that the consumers 
love, bringing everyone out on the dance floor  to dance the night away.  Another bright high-
light in the eveningsõ festivities was when our Executive Director, Peggy Englebert recognized 
our staff for their years of service with our agency.  

Employee News:      

Welcome to the following new employees: Adeline Kamara, CAN, Magdalene Nsubuga, LPN & 

Marie Ludy Cherisca, Home Health Aide, Amherst GH - Charniece Brittingham & Tiffany Pur-

nell, Residential Aide, Garden State GH - Sarah Dunlop, Manger, Sherwood GH - Marjorie 

Graves & Amanda Walters, Employment Specialist, Supported Employment    


